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F2/21: Authentication of documents 
for GCC markets – update 4 

Animal Products 

8 January 2021 
 

1 Authentication of export documentation for GCC 
countries 

(1) This FYI replaces F66/20. 

(2) Several markets in the GCC, including Qatar, Kuwait and Oman require New Zealand export 
documentation to be provided under consular authentication by a GCC Embassy before the goods are 
permitted into their countries.  

(3) During the COVID pandemic, MPI obtained a waiver of this requirement by Kuwait. Qatar and Oman 
also suspended the requirement for authentication. 

(4) MPI is now aware that Kuwait, Qatar and Oman have re-instated the requirement for consular 
authentication of export documentation for food imports.  

(5) MPI advises exporters to work closely with their importers to determine if consular authentication of 
export documentation is required.  

(6) Any information and updates on clearance of goods, including situations where customers advise 
consular authentication is needed, should be sent to market.access@mpi.govt.nz  

 

Contact for further information 

Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI) 
Policy and Trade Branch 
Market Access Directorate 
PO Box 2526 
Wellington 6140 
Email: market.access@mpi.govt.nz  

Disclaimer 

This “For Your Information” is intended for use as a guideline only and should not be taken as definitive or 
exhaustive. The Ministry for Primary Industries (MPI) endeavours to keep this information current and accurate. 
However, it may be subject to change without notice. MPI will not accept liability for any loss resulting from 
reliance on this information. 
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